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MISS DAVIS

Headmistress-
Teacher

Miss Shirley Davis has been en-
joying her "happiest hour,” teaching
French to the ninth grade since the
Fall of 1952.

"l am a French teacher,” she said,
and has found her teaching a won-
derful chance to know the students
better.

Her active life as headmistress
does not prevent her from partici-
pating in community affairs which
include the League of Women
Voters, the Present Day Club and
serving on the joint management
committee of the YMCA-YWCA.

"Working on joint management
will help me in learning what the
problems of the future will be. But |
must say that the joint meetings that
have been held by Miss Fine’s and
Princeton Country Day School have

shown a wonderful spirit of co-op-

eration.”

Both Miss Davis and Mrs. Alfred
Busselle, the administrative assis-
tant, are on the council of the Na-
tional Association of Schools for
Girls. Mrs. Busselle, who has been
with Miss Fine’s for 12 vyears, is
also the editor of the association’s
1960 procedings.

MISS SHIRLEY DAVIS -

HEADMISTRESS

In discussing the school, Miss
Davis stressed the growth in impor-
tance and responsibility of the mid-
dle school council and activities.

The library council has also grown
in responsibility and interest, she
said. The council was started four
years ago and is now bringing out
a phamphlet, "Undercover,” in
which students from the fifth to 12th
grades write book reviews.

Two Russian classes are now of-
fered at Miss Fine’s, one for begin-
ners and one for the advanced pup-
ils.

Miss Davis also reported that she
has been delegated a specialist on
Switzerland and was greatly honored
to address the sixth grade geography
class on Switzerland!



THE NEW SCHOOLS
MFS-PCD

Plans for Miss Fine’s and Prince-
ton Country Day Schools on their
future joint campus off The Great
Road have been reported by the
chairman of the Miss Fine’s trustees,
Mrs. Barklie McKee Henry.

The 58 acre property includes the
generous gift of 40 acres of Mr. and
Mrs. Dean M'athey and purchase of
the 18 acre Colross property with
its Georgian 1799 mansion moved
from Alexandria, Virginia 30 years
ago.

As a first step, Michael Rapuano
of the firm Clarke and Rapuano
Landscape Architects, has been re-
tained to study the site and to re-
commend locations for the buildings,
roads and playing fields.

A joint steering committee of
the two schools has been established.
Three sub committees have also been
formed to further plans for the joint
schools.

The program committee was set
up to study what the basic philoso-
phy of the two schools should be and
what the educational goals would be
for the two schools on a co-ordinate
campus. The members stressed the
need for excellence, individual atten-
tion to students and development of
intellectual curiosity. Also stressed
was the need for involvement of

parents and participation in further-

ing new classroom techniques.

The new plan will combine the
lower schools, administered by Miss
Fine’s, kindergarten through fourth
grade, with both boys and girls to-
talling 210 students.

Miss Fine’s wall have a separate
middle and upper school, grades five
through 12, with 315 students and

Princeton Country Day will have its
middle and upper school, grades five
through 12, totalling 300 students.
The number of PCD students is
slightly lower due to the larger pro-
portion of boys who go away to
preparatory schools. The mo schools
will eventually total 825 students
compared with the present 520
students.

The steering committee also
studied what facilities could be used
by both schools. The members de-
cided that this will include the Ili-
brary, the auditorium, visual-aid
equipment, science and language
laboratories, arts and crafts, music,
kitchen facilities.

Teachers may be shared for art,
music, dramatics, science, Russian,
Greek, etc. and in some advanced
courses for a few highly qualified
students.

The members of the committee
who studied these problems over a
period of six to eight months were
Mrs. Douglas H. MacNeil, Mrs.
Robert G. Potter Jr., Mrs. J. Rich-
ardson Dilworth and James I. Arm-
strong, representing Miss Fine;
Marston Morse, Sidney Shea, Chester
Stroup and C. William Edwards
from Princeton Country Day School
and Richard W. Baker and Mrs.
Henry, trustee representatives.

The second sub committee decided
on the choice of an architect for the
new building. Frederick B. Adams Jr.
was the chairman and the members
include C. McKim Norton, David
H. McAlpin. They chose the New
York City firm of Moore and Hutch-
ins and preliminary plans and
sketches should be ready by Sept. 1



Moore and Hutchins designed the
new music building on the Princeton
University campus.

The fund raising committee was
composed of Warren P. Elmer Jr.,
chairman, J. Richardson Dilworth,
Bernard Kilgore, Dr. Sachs-Wilmer,
Mrs. Hibben Ziesing and Henry H.
Patton. They decided to employ the

firm of Marts and Lundy. The com-

mittee conducted a survey last Fall
to determine the climate of opinion
and the chances of success for raising
the money needed. The findings were

favorable and a fund raising cam-

paign will be started this coming
Fall.

This year over $40,000 in unso-

licited gifts have been received for
the joint project. The first work to
he undertaken wdll be the roads and
playing fields.

Secretary's Report

The annual meeting of the Miss
Fine’s School Alumni Association

was held on May 22 where new of-

ficers were elected and reports were

given by the treasurer and the presi-

dent.
Mrs. A. Peter Carter presented the

treasurer’s report. The Alumni As-
sociation has had its own bank ac-

count as of February and presently
has a balance of $434.15. This year
the balance will be made available
for the Alumni Magazine.

Mrs. Wells Drorbaugh gave the

president’s report. The board mem-
bers had voted not to merge the Par-

ents’ Association with the Alumni
Association.

Revisions which the board has
made for its members were outlined

by Mrs. Drorbaugh. The four offic-

ers will remain—president; vice

president, who is to organize all so-
cial activities, secretary and treasurer.
In place of the members at large
there will be three board members,
one to act as liaison to the board of
trustees, one to act as liaison to the
Outgrown Shop and the current ed-
itor of Alumni Magazine.

The association will continue its
membership in the Alumni Presi-
dents Council.

Two constitutional amendments
were made and passed unanimously.
The changes are article 1V, section 1,
stating the change from nine to sev-
en board members, their terms being:
officers, two years;, alumni repre-
sentative to Outgrown Shop, two
years; alumni representative to
board of trustees, three years, maga-
zine editor, one year.

The other change concerned ar-
ticle V, section 5, stating that the
treasurer of the Alumni Associa-
tion will be given $500 from the
board of trustees for a yearly allow-
ance.

SCHOLARSHIP
BENEFITS

Deemed a major artistic and finan-
cial success was the second annual
Festival of the Arts. The festival
netted $4,750 for the May Marga-
ret Fine Endowment Fund.

Nearly $100,000 worth of art
works were on exhibition and sale
at the show held Oct. 17 through
20. There was an over-flowing gal-
lery of contemporary sculpture, cer-
amics and paintings from nearly
every eastern state and several
foreign lands.

Mrs. Augustus K. Mills was gen-
eral chairman with Mrs. Peter C.



Cook and Mrs. Gilbert Lea co-
chairmen of the painting depart-
ment.

Benefit Dance

The Benefit Dance Committee has
announced that the dance held in
February netted $1,255.63 for the
endowment fund.

The 10th annual dance will be
held Feb. 4, 1961 in the Miss Fine’s
School gymnasium.

UNIVERSITY HONORS
MRS. WADE

The head of the French depart-

ment at Miss Fine’s School, Mrs.
Mable Hamilton Wade, was named
a recipient of the second annual
"Princeton Prizes for Distinguished
Secondary School Teaching in the
State of New Jersey,” a series of four
yearly awards consisting of $1,250
each.

Announcement of the awards was
made by President Robert F. Goheen

at Princeton University’s commence-

ment, June 14, in recognition of

Mrs. Wade’s "fruitful teaching, de-

voted service and human as well as
professional qualities.”

A graduate of Marietta College
and a recipient of a Master of Arts
degree in French from Columbia
University, Mrs. Wade has studied
at both the Alliance Francais in Paris
and La Sorbonne.

After two years of teaching at
Bradford Junior College in Massa-
chusetts, she joined the faculty of
Miss Fine’s School in 1927 and has
played a prominent part in the
school’s growth through five admin-
istrations.

MRS. IRA O. WADE

At Miss Fine’s School, Mrs. Wade,
the wife of Professor Ira O. Wade
of Princeton University’s Depart-
ment of Romance Languages, has
taught French during her entire ten-
ure in grades nine through 12. For
16 of those years, she has served as
faculty advisor to the junior class
and to the student social service
committee.

Mrs. Wade has, for 15 vyears,
served as academic head of the school
whenever the absence of the head-
mistress made it necessary.

In 1959, Mrs. Wade was awarded
a "Certificat d’Honneur” from the
Concours National de Francais spon-
sored by the American Association
of Teachers of French because of
the excellence of her students in
these competitions.

Four of the five American Field



Service Scholars from Miss Fine’s
School have been named to go to
France (to spend their junior year
abroad) largely because of their ex-
cellence and fluency in the language
and the extraordinary interest which
Mrs. Wade has developed within
her students.

The tribute paid to Mrs. Wade
in the 1959 Senior Yearbook at
Miss Fine’s emphasizes the qualities
and talents which have led to her
selection as one of the 1960 Prince-
ton Prize winners.

"The teaching of French takes on
a new dimension in her classes for
through her scholarship and contag-
lous enthusiasm, she instills not only
a knowledge of the language and
literature of France but its culture,
its people and its way of thinking,”
reads the tribute.

ALUMNI WHO'S WHO

The achievements of Miss Fine’s
School alumni are varied— ranging
from a pianist playing in Austria to
the school’s first Guggenheim Fel-

low. Many of the alumni are quiet-

ly disproving the bitter and some-
times exteremly emotional argu-
ment of career versus motherhood.

Mrs. Marina von Neumann W hit-
man is certainly such an example.
Malcolm Russell Whitman, age
seven months and the beginning of
a Ph.D. thesis in the area of Ameri-
can private foreign investment have
proved to be a perfect combination,
aside from the usual demands of a
home.

After graduating from Miss Fine’s
in 1952, Mrs. Whitman majored in
government at Radcliffe College.
She was co-editor of the News, Jun-
ior Phi Beta Kappa and won the Phi

MARINA WHITMAN, '52

Beta award for the highest ranking
senior.

She graduated from Radcliffe Col-
lege Summa Cum Laude and was
awarded the Fay Prize for the mem-
ber of the class "showing evidence
of greatest promise.”

Commuting four days a week from
Princeton to New York Ciry, Mrs.
Whitman received her Master of
Arts degree from Columbia Univers-
ity’s department of economics in Feb-
ruary 1959 and passed her Ph.D. or-
als in May 1959- Her Master’s thesis
"The United States Investment
Guaranty Program and Private For-
eign Investment” was published by
the International Finance Section of
Princeton University in February
1960 and was sent by the State De-
partment and ICA to various em-
bassies and missions around the
world.

She has received two Columbia
University Fellowships and this past
year a dissertation fellowship from
the Earhart Foundation.



SARAH HART, '53

Miss Sarah Hart has continued
her piano studies and is seriously
thinking of a career. She received her

Master of Arts degree four years af-

ter graduating from Miss Fine’s in

1953, from the Yale School of Mus-

ic.

In Princeton she played with the
Princeton University Orchestra and
gave a recital after graduating from
Yale.

She studied and played in London,
England and has been working in
Vienna, Austria for the past year,
under the famous teacher Seidel-
hofer.

Last Summer she also studied and

played in Salzburg. Miss Hart is re-

turning to Princeton this month.
Miss Jane M. Cooper, class of

1942 from Miss Fine’s, has been

granted a fellowship by the John

Simon Guggenheim Memorial Foun-

dation. She is the first alumna to
have received this distinction.

The fellowship is for creative writ-

ing in poetry and she plans to spend
a year abroad, principally in Italy
and Greece. After graduating from
Miss Fine’s, Miss Cooper attended
Vassar College, received a Bachelor
of Arts degree from the University

of Wisconsin and a Master of Arts
degree from the University of lowa.
She is @ member of Phi Beta Kappa.

At present, she is a member of the
faculty of Sarah Lawrence College,
where she has taught creative writing
and literature since 1950.

COMMENCEMENT
AWARDS

Miss Eileen Baker, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Baker Jr.,
207 Edgerstoune Road and Miss
Catherine Otis, daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. George A. Otis of 838 Prince-
ton-Kingston Road, were presented
with high awards.

Miss Baker who graduated with
high honors in June, was cited by the
Women’s College Club of Princeton
for her scholastic achievements and
qualities of fine character, personality
and leadership.

Miss Otis was given the Silver
Cup, the school’s highest honor
award at the 61st commencement
exercises held June 9

Le Circle Francais of Princeton
presented their book award ro Miss
Martha Thompson, the fourth year
student who had the highest record
of achievement in French during her
years at Miss Fine’s

The Gold F, the highest athletic
honor award was given to Miss Su-
san Carter and Miss Sally Hagen, the
silver F to Miss Nancy Davison.
The Gold Key, the highest honor
award of the middle school went ro
Miss Cary Smith.

The annual literary awards of the
Link were presented to Miss Elsie
Chase, upperschool poetry; Miss Nan
Carey, middle school prose and Miss
Sally Behr, middle school poetry.



1960 ANNUAL

FACTS

This year, due to the formation of the Miss Fine's School Develop-
ment and Building Fund, many of our contributors to Annual Giving
have specified that their gifts be donated to this new fund. As a result
the Annual Giving figures and per cents appear to be lower than last

year.

FACES

Alumni Fund Chairman William H. Flagg

Treasurer Mrs. Daniel D. Dickey

ANNUAL GIVING

Mrs. James G. Campbell, Jr.
Mrs. Wells Drorbaugh, Jr.
Mrs. Frank T. Gorman, Jr.
Bernard Kilgore

Mrs. James B. Laughlin, I
Mrs. Bradford B. Locke

Mrs. Sanders Maxwell



GIVING REPORT

FIGURES

e Total $1519760 <« Contributors 286

Miss Fine's School e Participation 14%  Alumni

Development and

Building Fund 22,979.97

Highest Class Participation

1946 46%

1955
1938
1928
1919

35%

COMMITTEE

Mrs. Robert G. McAllen
Arthur P. Morgan
Mrs. James C. Sayen

Mrs. James Shriver, Il

Walker W. Stevenson, Jr.

William H. Sword

Mrs. Donald L. Wert

42%  Parents

20% Friends

Largest Class Contributions

1944 $765.57
1919 $548.00
1929 $540.00



Annual interest on all regular savings accounts paid quarterly.
Is interest paid and credited every quarter on your savings?
Better ask now.

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK
OF PRINCETON

MEMBER:

FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM
FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE CORPORATION



1901

Fannie Root writes from 8427 Prospect
Ave., Philadelphia, that she is enjoying a
course in "Great Books." Fannie planned to
attend her 55th reunion at Smith College
in June.

Rebekah Purves Armstrong writes that she
believes she may be the oldest living
alumna of Miss Fine's. If there are any con-
tenders for the title, we would love to hear
from them. Rebekah still maintains an in-
terest in Miss Fine’s through her children
and grandchildren. She lives in Princeton.

1902

It is with deepest regret that we report
the passing on Feb. 15, 1960 of Laura
Leigh Leigh.

1903

Adeline Scott Agar writes from Princeton
that there is no news, but that she "just
lives along and enjoys it.” We were glad to
hear from her, despite the lack of news.

Marie Baker Lloyd writes that she has been
a widow for over two years, and lives a re-
tired life in Florida. Marie is busy working
in the church, cultivating her garden, and
beeps a happy outlook on life.

19 04

Daphne Ely Poulsen’s card came from Lyme,
Corm. saying that she and Hans R. Poulsen
have celebrated their 34th wedding an-
niversary.

M. Louise Willson writes that she is still
living at 1607 N. Flower, Santa Ana, Cal.

1905
1906

Mary Scott’s post card came from Cataumet,
Mass. again this year. She writes that she
planned to join fellow classmates for her 50th
reunion at Smith this June.

1907

Elizabeth Duffield Brigham lives in Prince-
ton, N. J.

190 8
1909
19 10

Margaret Spahr writes from Northampton,
Mass., "By attending lectures and auditing
seminars at Smith College, 1 am adjusting

gradually from being a professor (at Hunter
College) to merely a retired professor.”

19 11

Philena Fine Locke writes from Princeton
that she and Mrs. John Hemphill have taken
over The Witherspoon Art and Book Shop,
specializing in used books.

19 12

Sarah Scott lives in Princeton, and says that
she is nowthree-quarters retired, which al-
lows her to be home three weeksa month.
Sarah spent a month in Pasadena with Angel-
ina  S.Downer, M.F.S. 1914, and is now try-
ing tosettle down to anew regime.

19 13

19 14
19 15

Eleanor Marquand Delanoy lives in Prince-
ton and is on the board of directors of Bryn
Mawr College. Eleanor is also interested in
“integrated” housing, and writes that there
are two developments completed in Princeton,
with a national program through Modern
Community Developers.

19 16

Jeanne Wright retired in June as assistant
principal and dean of girls at Princeton High
School.

19 17
19 18

Emilie Stuart Perry writes that her husband
is still at Milton Academy. Emilie states that
very few people may realize that the class of
1918 was the first class to have a real gradu-
ation in "Thompson Hall." This building is
better known today as Borough Hall.

Priscilla Capps Hill lost her husband, Harry
A. Hill in June, 1959, and is living in Prince-
ton with her son, H. A. Hill, Jr., a junior at
Amherst College.

Mary Marquand Hochschild lives in Prince-
ton on a corner of the old family estate, and
writes that she is delighted Priscilla Capps
Hill and Darragh More Fine have chosen to
return to Princeton to live.

19 19
1920
Elizabeth Yard Stephenson is married to

Dr. Charles W. Stephenson, psychiatrist and
electroencephalographer. Dr. Stephenson is on
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the faculty of the Medical School, University
of Vermont, and on the staff of the Mary
Fletcher Hospital as well as the DeGostriand
Memorial Hospital, Burlington, Vt. Eliza-
beth has a daughter, two granddaughters,
and lives on a large dairy farm on Grand
Isle, 20 miles north of Burlington.

192 1

Helen Smith Shoemaker writes that she is
still living in Pittsburgh, where her hushand
is rector of Calvary Episcopal Church. Helen
was named "Pittsburgh Woman of the Year
in Religion in 1959.”

1922

Alice Olden Wright has recently returned
from a winter in Florida, and trip to Nassau.
She has three grown sons and is a grand-
mother. Alice keeps busy by serving on the
board of the Visiting Nurse Service of Middle-
sex County. She also does volunteer work at
the Middlesex Hospital.

Mary  Westcott Westhrook is teaching
Nursery School, Scripps College, Claremont,
Cal. Her daughter, Alice, graduated in June
from Mt. Holyoke College.

19 23

Priscilla  Bullitt Warner now has four
grandchildren ages two, three, five, and sev-
en. She writes that she and her hushand are
living alone for the first time in over 30 years.

Katherine Blackwell Gaines writes from
Montrose, Pa. that her son, Lt (j.g.) R
Stockton Gaines, was married in June, 1959,
and is Operations Officer on the U.S.S. Eaton.
Katherine is also a grandmother, has a son
graduated from Princeton this past June, a
daughter who graduated from high school in
June, and a daughter in the eighth grade.

Mary Devlin Murphy has moved to 759
Lake Drive, Trenton. She is employed as
Foster Home Finder, N. J. State Board of
Child Welfare. Mary has three grandchildren.

19 24

Katherine Foster Watts writes that her son
George Foster, age 19, is to start training with
the Royal Canadian Mounted Police at Rock-
cliffe Barracks, Ottowa on July 8. Son William
John, age 16, and Katherine start West on
June 20 for a seven weeks trip. They hope to
visit Emilie Longwell Tuile in Winnetka on
Route.

1925

Winifred Link Stewart writes that she keeps
busy with home office, church and community
activities. Winnie is president for 1960-62 of
the Nassau County Branch of the A.LA.U.W.
She has two children, D. John Gilman, 26,
Colgate class of 1952. John is a candidate for

a Ph.D degree in political science, and was
recipient of a Congressional Fellowship for
1960-61 while working on his dissertation.
Anne Carol is 21, and is a member of the
class of 1961 at Mary Washington College,
where she is an art major.

Mary Reddan Jamieson has a fourth daugh-
ter, Susan, entering M. F. S. in September,
and writes that she has four more years of
carpool!

Leslie Hun Morris has a son, Roland, who is
in his final year at the law school of the
University of Pennsylvania. Leslie is in charge
of student activities of the World Affairs
Council of Philadelphia. Over 100 schools in
the area take part in the senior high school
program.

Dorothy Auten Sutton writes that her hus-
band has been rector of the Church of the
Good Shepherd in Shelton, Conn. since No-
vember, 1943. Their son, John, graduated
from Yale in 1955 and received his Master
of Arts degree in Christian Education at St
Margaret’s House, Berkeley, Cal. Dorothy is
the grandmother of two.

19 26

Alice Black Shaw’s daughter, Polly, gradu-
ated from Oberlin Conservatory of music in
June. Polly received an assistantship to teach
and study piano in Salzburg, Austria, for the
next year. She sails on Sept. 20.

1927

Betty Maddock Clissold writes that she is
living at 112 Lawndale, Wilmette, 1l.

Elizabeth Blackwell Twyeffort has moved
to an apartment at 2 Sutton Place South, New
York City. She spent last summer motoring
in Holland and Scandinavia with her young-
er daughter, Susan, who graduated in June
from Connecticut College. Elizabeth's daugh-
ter, Trina, is on the staff of the Hispanic
Museum in New York City.

Mary Stockton Ruigh is living in Yellow'
Soring, Ohio. Her hushand does research
chemistry at Wright Patterson Air Force
Base. Mary has two daughters, the youngest
of whom begins Nursing School at Bethesda
Hosoiral, Cincinnati, in Sept.

Katherine Mitchell Oshorne lives in Prince-
ton and has a daughter in the seventh grade
at M. F. S. Her son, Frederick S. Osborne,
Jr., has completed his first year at Tyler
School of Fine Arts, Temple University, in
Philadelphia.

1928

Elizabeth Mifflin Alsop writes, "Our fam-
ily which was seven about three years ago, is
now reduced to just the two of us. Peter
graduated from Princeton and is teaching at
Punahou School in Honolulu. Hobey, M. F. S.
1958, is married and teaching kindergarten in
Short Hills. She is now Mrs. David F. Hinch-
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man.

Adelaide Banks Evers writes from Stamford,
Conn. that her son, Donald, will be married
in Sept. Son Timothy is a member of the
class of 1962 at Amherst. Adelaide says that
she and Lucy Maxwell Kleinhans, also M. F. S.
1928, vacationed in Nassau in late April, early
May.

1929

Anne Mitchell Dielhenn lives in Princeton,
and keeps very closely associated with Miss
Fine’s. Anne's daughter, Jane age 18, is at
Walnut Hill School in Natick, Mass. A son,
Arthur Bruner, age 14, is at Princeton
Country Day School. Son Henry, age 10, is
at Nassau Street School in Princeton. During
what Anne calls her "free moments” she
makes artificial flower and fruit arrangements
under the name of Aprillia Designs.

Margaret Righter Smith lives in Princeton
with her lawyer husband and two daughters,
both at Miss Fine’s—one in the eighth grade,
one in the junior class. Miggie is taking the
girls to France, Switzerland and Italy this
Summer.

Margaret Loury Butler has a son, Howie,
who is a junior at the Forman School, Litch-
field, Conn. Daughter Margaret is in the
ninth grade at the Kathleen Laycock Country
Day School, Green Farms, Conn., where they
live. Margaret keeps busy with the garden
club and church work.

Virginia Myers Morgan reports three grand-
children, Heather Starr Wilson, age eight; Wil-
liam Henry von Oehsen, 16 months; and
Territ Barr von Oehsen, six months. Ginny is
living in Princeton.

1930

Margaretta Cowenhoven sent us news of the
Sturges family, but not from herself. We do
know that she lives in Princeton.

Frances Boiee Sturges lost her hushand, P.
MacKay Sturges, on March 7, 1960. Mac
Sturges was also an alumnus of M. F. S, and
the father of two alumnae. Our deepest sym-
pathies go out to Frannie and the girls.

Marian Johnson Low has a son who has
just finished his freshman year at Princeton.
Daughter, Barbara, is a June graduate of
Wellesley, and combined marriage with
study during her senior year. Marian's son,
Dick, is a junior at Deerfield Academy, and
Meg is a fifth grader at Bemont School, Deer-
field, Mass. where they live.

Grace Cook Ramus writes from Princeton
that being chairman of the Princeton Sym-
phony Auxiliary takes up most of her time.
Grace says that she plays a lot of squash in
Winter and tennis in Summer. Her daughter,
Tucky, finished her junior year at M. F. S:
son Tracy is at Cardigan Mt. School, and
small daughter, Grace is at Littlebrook School
in Princeton

Barbara W'ehh Nichols moved in August,

1959 to OId Mountain Road, Farmington,
Conn. Barbara has a son and three daughters.

Olga Tomec Smith keeps busy with Chapin
School in Princeton, and her son, T. Col-
burne Smith is a June graduate from The
Lawrenceville School.

Margaret . Froelick . Hubbard writes from
Ca7enovia, N. Y., that she celebrated her 25th
wedding anniversary last Fall, and is still a
farmer's wife, raising dairy cows. Margaret
has a daughter who is married to a future
architect, and one grandson.

Louise McNiece Cook was married to Ed-
mund D. Cook on June 10, 1958. She now
lives at 581 Lake Drive, Princeton.

1931

Catherine [Y'icoff is now living in Prince-
ton at 31 Palmer Square.

Gertrude Dale writes that her address has
changed to 5 Cleveland Lane, Princeton.

Isabel Maddock Dickens has a married son
and two grandchildren, a son at Yale, a son
entering Miami of Ohio this Fall, and a
daughter in the eighth grade. Isabel is busy
teaching kindergarten at Columbus School for
Girls.

Sarah Johnston Trafford has a son age 17 at
Kingswood School, a son 15 at Exeter, and a
daughter at Mooreland Hill, New Britain.
Conn. Sarah celebrated her 25th reunion at
Vassar in June.

Mila Gibbons Gardner goes back to Paris
this Summer, taking with her four students
to study ballet and French food. As Mimi
savs, "a good way to gain it and lose it.”

Jean Osgood Smyth is working at Princeton
Country Day School in the office plus one
day a week of volunteer work at Princeton
Hospital. Jean is the treasurer of the Woman’s
Auxiliary of the Hospital, and the mother of
two teenage sons.

Tanet Vicks Gillespie lives in Exeter, N. H.,
where her husband teaches at Exeter Academy.
Janet has four children, and has had a book
accepted by a New York publisher.

19 32

Margaret Russell Edmonson’s children were
both married last year, and she is a grand-
mother, as of April 19, 1960.

Elizabeth Russel! is recovering from a seri-
ous illness, and was in the hospital from
Nov. 12, 1959 until June 10, 1960. Elizabeth
would very much enjoy hearing from class-
mates and friends, so lets get busy and cheer
her up. Her address is: 47 Lincoln Avenue,
Mariton Springs, Colo.

Mary Meredith Beerkle is now living with
her husband and twin sons in California.
Molly was married last May to W. J. Beer-
kle, and is also a grandmother. Her oldest
son enters the University of Arizona this
Fall.

Anne Holt Massey is now living at 4207
Sulgrave Road, Richmond, Va. Anne writes
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that she and her husband and their three
sons spent a strenuous but fun six weeks in
England and Scotland last Summer.

Frances Clark Munnell has a daughter who
graduated from Chapin School in June, and
will attend Wellesley this Fall. Son Tom has
finished his second year at Harvard, and eight
year old Betsy is at home in New York.

Pat Herring Stratton is living in Southern
Pines, N. C-, where her husbhand has a tele-
vision business. Pat has a son in college at
Glendale, Cal., who also works with National
Helicopters, Inc. Pat keeps very busy as a
full-time artist, and at the moment is con-
centrating her talent on portraits of such
famous race horses as Whirlaway and Wilwyn.

1933

Sarah Gardner Tiers' news came to us from
12,000 miles away. Sally writes that she has
lived in Singapore for three years, and loved
every minute of it. She writes us of her new
home: "Sorry girls, you will have to change
your thinking— Singapore is not in China, is
not in the jungle, is not infested by cobras
and malarial mosquitoes. Singapore, as of
May 31, 1959, is a state, (island country of
its own, 24 by 16 miles, off the South tip
of Malaya, 65 miles from the equator) a
member of the British Commonwealth. The
days are hot and mostly sunny— (never as
hot as Princeton Summers) and the nights
cool. | forget whether it’s June or January
—No screens needed in doors or windows,
and one can drink soft water from the tap!
We live two minutes from a 36 hole golf
course—we have 13 public and religious holi-
days a vyear, celebrating such events as Mo-
hamed’s birthday, Chinese New Year, Deep-
avoli—Hindu Festival of Light, Vesak Kay—
Lord Buddha’s birthday, and the Christian
holidays. Eighty per cent of the 1,500,000
population are Chinese, following in order:
Malays, Indians, Europeans and Eurasians.
There are about 600 Americans. | spend my
time taking odd courses in the religions of
Singapore—Yogi too— playing golf, writing
for the American Community Newspaper, and
traveling in S. E. Asia.” Sally and her hus-
band, who is with The First National City
Bank of New York, will be in Singapore un-
til the Summer of 1961. Sally has three sons;
Harry Rulon-Miller finished two years in the
Navy this June, Sumner Rulon-Miller finished
his junior year at Princeton, and Patrick his
sophomore year at Yale.

Elizabeth Bright Morgan writes that she is
running the 1960 Cancer Crusade for Phila-
delphia district 18, and says she has lots of
children.

Anne Armstrong Huchinson moved to Lake
Forest, 111 two years ago. Her oldest son en-
ters Lafayette College in the Fall. Anne s
active in church work, P.T.A. board, and is
on the Woman’s Board of Presbyterian St
Luke's Hospital, Chicago. She will be in
Princeton in the Fall.

Elizabeth Menzies writes from Princeton
that though she is still a professional photog-
rapher, she also paints. She has developed a
special technique for making abstract lacquer
paintings. The paintings are handled by The
Little Gallery in Princeton. Elizabeth traveled
8,000 miles through Western U.S.A. and
Mexico last year for inspiration.

Cornelia Duffield Dielhenn writes that her
oldest son, Clarence D. Kerr, Ill, is married
to Hope Thompson, M.F.S. 1953, and son
Douglas is with the Army, stationed in Ger-
many. Twelve year old Pamela keeps them
busy at home.

19 34

Martha Lutz Page has moved to 60 Camp-
fire Road, Chappaqua, N. Y. She visited
her  sister, Barbara, M. F. S. 1942, and
her  husband in Atlanta, Ga. Ted is a
member of Governor Patterson’s cabinet, and
Martha found that viewing southern politics
from the inside looking out is very interest-
ing. She writes, "my husband continues to
get his share of big game in the record
class. Two active teenagers complete the
picture."

Gertrude Righter Snow spent the Winter
in Sarasota, Fla., where she was busy with
local theater groups. Her husband, Bill, acts
and works backstage as stage manager.
Daughter, Margie finished her freshman year
at Connecticut College, and son Tommy, age
12, was in school in Florida. The Snows
plan to spend the Summer abroad.

Jane Armstrong Schroeder is living in
Northern New York State, next door to Lake
Ontario. The Schroeders have four children
in school, and Jane's husband is pastor of
the First Presbyterian Church.

Sally Scammell Mellick reports that they
have two adopted children. O. Waring Mel-
lick, Jr. was born May 17, 1956 and Mary
Elinor, born Feb. 23, 1959. Sally’s hushand
is a broker with Montgomery Scott and
Company, Greenwich, Conn.

Margaret Myers McLean’s hushand is a
research chemist with DuPont in the Dacron
Plant in Kinston, N.C. They have two boys
away at school, and Margaret keeps busy as
a member of the state board A.A.UW.,
president of the Kinston Branch North Car-
olina Symphony, membership chairman of
the Community Concert, Lenoir County Can-
cer Committee, Mental Health Membershio
Committee, vice regent, D.A.R. and Lenoir
County Citizens Committee for Better Schools.

1935

Florence Dell Macomber writes from Ro-
chester, N.Y., that they have recently moved
into their new home which was designed
by her architect husband. Still the same
number of children, two boys and two girls.
Florence reports that most of her time
is spent chauffeuring them hither and yon.
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Eva Ladenburg Mayer is living in Scars-
dale, N.Y., married to a New York stock-
broker, and is the mother of a 15 year old
daughter. Eva is doing part-time social work
in a family agency. After graduating from
Stvathmore College, Eva received her Master
of Science degree from the University of
Pennsylvania.

Adele Thibault Worsley reports no news,
but that she keeps busy painting and gar-
dening. She has studied painting for three
years and has sold three paintings. Adele
has one son, Peter, who hopes to go to Yale
in September, 1961.

Marion Rogers Walton has a son, Robert,
a graduate from Mercershurg, and now at-
tending Trenton State. Daughter, Nancy is
attending St. Mary's Hall, Burlington, and
Jane attends Ewing Junior High School.
Marion is employed by The Medical Society
of New Jersey in Trenton.

1936

Alice Ruigh Porterfield received a Ph.D.
degree in psychology at the University of
California, and now teaches at Contra Costa
College. She lives at 3053 The Alemeda.
Concord, Cal.

Frances Bright Gardner has moved to
Princeton, and is living on Westerly Road
She has a daughter, Lee, in the ninth grade
at Miss Fine’s.

1937

Clarissa Hager Beatly was married in 1943
to John C. Beatly, Jr. They have one son
age 12, and a daughter age ~ The Beatly
family is living in Portland, Ore. Clarissa
received her Master of Arts degree and
Ph.D from Columbia University, and is
assistant professor of biochemistry at the
University of Oregon Medical School.

1938

Joan Taylor Ashley writes that she is still
teaching seventh and eighth grade history,
English literature and current events at the
Katherine Delmar Burke School in San
Francisco. Two other children will be there
next year. For recreation the Ashley’s sail
on San Francisco Bay and take pack trips
on horseback in the High Sierra.

Roberta Harper Lawrence writes that she
has accompanied her hushand on all of his
speaking engagements at medical meetings
in otology this year, which have taken her
to Miami twice, California, Chicago, Montreal
and Minnesota. In January they spent two
weeks on a schooner cruising in the Ba-
hamas with two other couples. In between
trips Roberta has a job mornings as a
private secretary, while her children are in
school.

Helen Cross/ev is still working with the

U.S. Information Agency in Washington,
analyzing public opinion abroad to help
tell the American story overseas. She saw
Kay Eisetihart Brown on a ski slope at Brom-
ley on Washington’s birthday. Helen’s main
extra-curricular activity is the World Asso-
ciation for Public Opinion Research, of which
she is now vice president and conference
chairman. Helen was listed in the first edi-
tion of Marquis’ "Who’s Who of American
Women” last year, took a 13 day trip to
Europe last Summer to attend the WAPOR
conference at Brighton, England, the Fourth
World Congress of Sociology in Italy, and
the Zagreb International Fair in Yugoslavia.
Helen has been busy!

Charmian Kaplan Freund continues to live
in New York City where her husband prac-
tices surgery. Johnny is in the first grade at
St.  Bernards School, and Debbie in the
second grade at The Emerson School, where
Charmian is completing her second year on
the board of directors, as its treasurer.
Next Fall Debbie will enter The Riverdale
Neighborhood School. Charmian is on the
fund raising committee for Sarah Lawrence,
and continues to be active in many phases of
hospital work.

Katharine Eisenhart Brown’s card came to
us from Boston, where she has two children
in school. Katharine has begun teaching
art as an apprentice at the Brown and
Nichols School in Cambridge, and she has
just had a one-man show of her own in
Cambridge of water colors and prints.

1939
1940

Joanne Sly Hicks still lives in Wilmington,
Del. and has two children. Betty Gorman
Parmentiers, M.F.S. 1939, visited the Hicks
in May from their home in Cincinnati. Joanne
writes that Jane Ten Broeck Gay, also 1940,
lives very near her in Wilmington.

Alice Northrop Robbins writes that after
graduating from Vassar in 1944, she worked
as a virologist in Boston. She married Dr.
Frederick C. Robbins in 1948, and they now'
have two children. They went to Sweden
in 1954, where Dr. Robbins received the
Nobel Prize with Dr. Finders and Dr. Weller.
Alice is now a Brownie Scout leader, on the
P.T.A. board, and a member of the Western
Reserve  Women’s Republican Club board.
She also does volunteer hospital work, is a
member of the Medical Wives Club, and the
Vassar Club.

Phyllis Vandewater Clement has moved
from California to Mt Lucas Road in
Princeton.

Louise Russell Irving w'rites that her hus-
band has been transferred to Providence,
R.l., where he is assistant sales manager of
the New England Area. They will be moving
to Providence in the Fall.
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Mary Grover Shallow is still on the staff
of the Consignment and Sales Shop Near

and Far Aid in Fairfield, Conn. — hand-
made crafts by needy people.
1942

Polly Roberts Woodbridge writes that
Frederick Dudley Woodbridge arrived on
April 15, 1960. Daughter, Peggy age 13 is
in the eighth grade at M.F.S. and Donald,
age 11, is in the second form at Princeton
Country Day School.

Joan Thomas Purnell moved to Prescott,
Ariz. early in June.

Lorie Schulte Haulenbeck has two children
ages 11 and five. Her husband, Jack is sales
manager — "Stouffer's Managment Food
Service.” The Haulenbecks live in Chatham.

Barbara Lutz Rinehart is living in Mont-
gomery, Ala. and has two children. Their
daughter is in the fifth grade, and their
son in the second grade. Barbara writes that
both children talk as if they were born below
the Mason-Dixon Line. They manage to get
back to Princeton once a year or so, and still
consider it home base.

Jane Cooper has just received a Guggenheim
Fellowship for 1960-61, for "creative writing
in poetry.” She will be on leave of absence
from her teaching job at Sarah Lawrence
College, and living in Italy and Greece next
Winter. Jane also hopes to finish a book.

Joyce Hill Moore has two children, and
writes that she is up to her ears in P.T.A. and
hospital volunteer chores. Her one diversion,
hosvever, is Broadway show's.

1943

Nancy Morehouse Gordon moved to 27
Pease Place, Amherst, Mass. from Pittsburgh
in July, 1959. Her husband was appointed
associate professor of history at the University
of Massachusetts. Nancy has two children,
Elizabeth C. Gordon, born Feb. 6, 1957;
and Edward M. Gordon, born July 29, 1959.

Anne Peyton Kingsford is living in Prince-
ton, and though we did not hear from her,
we know that as usual she is involved in a
million worthwhile activities, including Miss
Fine’s.

Margaret Wicks Spicer’s hushand will be
teaching at the Park School in Brookline,
Mass. next year, so they will be moving
away from Providence. Margaret has two
children who will attend the Park School,
and young Douglas will keep her company
ar home.

Elizabeth Sinclair Flemer lives in Kingston,
N.J. with her husband, Bill, who works with
his father at the Princeton Nurseries. The
Flemers have three children; Louise nine; Hei-
di, eight; and Billy, IV, age seven. Lib writes
that the better part of her time is taken up

with various animals, large and small, useful
and fun. She and Bill would enjoy seeing any
43ers who are in town.

1944

Lorna McAlpin Hanslohner is living in
Bryn Mawr with her lawyer husband and her
four children. Lorna reports that she sees
Peggy Munroe Slaymaker through the skat-
ing club. Peggy also has four children. Elsa
Keller Bodine had dinner with the Han-
slohners, and she has an 18 month old
baby.

Julia Lee is still secretary to Leopold
Mannes, president of the Mannes College
of Music in New York City.

Patricia Thorne Carter writes, "the four
of us, Leyton, Karen and Kevin, are living
in Stamford, Conn. Leyton is working for
an advertising agency (Foote, Cone and
Belding) in New York City.”

Eleanor Wilson Holly is still living at
Hollyhouse near Blawenburg, N. J., and con-
tinues her singing in Princeton and Hopewell.
Her daughter, Noel, is in Kindergarten at
Miss Fine’s.

Eleanor Vandeuater Leonard writes from
Golden, Colo., that she and her two children,
ages five and three, plan to visit in the East
this Summer while hushand Ben it attending
meetings in Copenhagen.

Mona Hall Fisher still lives in Princeton
and writes that she has three children and
various animals.

1945

Hedl Dresdner Roulette is living in Beth-
lehem, Pa., and has two children.

Janet Hill Pistell is living on River Road,
Trenton, and has three children; Cris, eight;
Pam five; and Richard, Jr., four. Husband
Dick has been on two African safaris, and
after the first one Janet met him in Rome.
They drove through Italy and France and
loved it. They now have a collection of water-
fowl, some of which are very rare, and are
attempting to breed them this year.

Mary Brummer Chrisholm writes that she
and her hushand are both still in the airlines
industry, Tony with United, and Mary with
Trans World Airlines. They are going on
their first real vacation in years to Nassau
and the Carribean.

1946

Joan Daniels Grimley will be moving
back to the New York area from New
Orleans. Husband, Richard, is branch man-
ager for Cannon Mills, Inc. and they have
three children, ages four, two and three
months. Joan says that the two girls have deep
southern accents, and that they and the new
addition keep her pretty busy.

Philena Locke Richards and her husband
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are trying to sell their house in Ridgefield,
as Charley is being transferred to the Hart-
ford, Conn. area. Philena has three daughters
who have recently recovered from a bout
with the measles.

Anne Vandewater Gallagher announces the
arrival of Frederick C. Gallagher who was
born on June 12, 1959.

Diana Morgan Olcott begs us to please
correct last year’s erroneous statement that
she has four boys— she has only two children,
but they are boys. Please forgive the error,
an editorial apology is herewith extended!

Marilyn Baker McCormick writes that she
and her husband have just returned from a
trip to Europe, where they re-established
their many friends in Cambridge, England.

Jeanne Levine Kranzler is living on Long
Island with her hushand and two small
children.

Jean Geisenberger Arrott writes, "l have
spent the past year in, among other things,
tutoring (math and English), business manag-
ing a magazine, secretarial work and trying
to raise a 12 year old son who is a com-
bination bat-boy, scout, altar boy and saxo-
phonist: That’s enough, isn’t it?”

1943

Phebe Gulick Snow moved to Brunswick,
Me. last July, and bought a house at 26
Riverview Drive. Husband, Carl is assigned
to the SAGE site at Topshane Air Force
Station, as a field engineer. Phebe has a
daughter, Lydia Brodhead, born March 4,
1960.

Patricia Updike Sormani writes from Morrfs-
ville, Pa. that her first son, Kenneth Updike
Sormani was born on August 12, 1959.

Suzanne Mosher Gregory is living at 3035
Scott Street, San Francisco. She has two chil-
dren; Alan, age four, and Ann, age two.

Joan Cmith Kroesen has four boys, ages
nine, four, mo and eight months. Joan is a
member of the auxiliary board of the Union
Industrial Home For Children, and was elect-
ed second vice president in the local P.T.A.
for the coming year. Her hushand is on the
staff of the Greater Trenton Chamber of
Commerce.

Dosky Fleming Gorman is living in Prince-
ton and writes that she and Ed have moved
from their home on Cherry Valley Road to
EIm Road. She has mo children at M.F.S.

1949
1950

Mary Byrd Platt is living in Southboro,
Mass.. where hushand, Charlie, is teaching at
St. Mark's School. Mary and Charlie have a
son, Charles Platt, 1V, born in October, 1958.

Martha lamieson Crowley has moved to
the Lawrenceville area. The Crowleys have
two daughters, age three years and three

months.

Joan Budny writes that she is engaged to
Anthony Jenkins, of London, England. Joan
met her fiance last December while she was
in London. She also visited Lucy Laiv Web-
ster while there.

Harriet Misterly Stewart and husband, Jack,
are living in Needham, Mass.,, with their
three sons, Michael, John and Richard.

194 7

Anna Ruigh Mazzur is working for her
Masters degree in bacteriology at the Uni-
versity of Pennsylvania while her hushand is
working for his Ph.D in linguistics. Both
of them work part-time at the Academy of
Natural Sciences.

Joan Brummer Somberg writes that she is
madly scurring around trying to keep up with
her very busy children, ages three and five.
She is at present making big wedding plans
for her champion Bedlington, and plans to
sell the prospective pups. Joan has been in
touch with Helen Cannon and Diana Maull.
and sees Joan Williams McCall, who has just
had her fourth son.

Wendy McAneny Bradburn announces the
birth of a daughter, Isabel Stuart, born on
Jan. 20, 1960. Husband, Norman, expects
to receive a Ph.D in social psychology from
Harvard in June, and they then go to the
University of Chicago where he has an ap-
pointment at the Graduate School of Business,
as assistant professor of behavioral sciences.

Alice Elgin Bishop is still living in King-
ston, N. J. and has mo children ages four and
two. Her husband, Reg, has just been made as-
sistant dean of arts and sciences at Rutgers
University. Alice writes that she is God-
mother to Janet Butler Hangaard’s second
daughter, Mary Butler, born on Oct. 7, 1959.

Connie Cook Moore and husband, Norman,
are living in Crawfordville, Ind. where Norm
is dean of students at Wabash College. Con-
nie has two daughters, ages three and three
months. The Moores return to Princeton to
spend the Summers.

Jean Milholland Shriver is living in Green-
wich, Conn. Son Stephen is 22 months
old, and very active. He now has a sister,
Sarah, age eight months. Jean and her hus-
band went to the Bahamas this Winter with
Micky Meyers Shriver, and her hushand Jim.

Sally Potter Flilliard has two sons: Tim.
five, and Paul, three. She and hushand Dick
live at 144 Mercer St, Princeton. Dick is
president of General Fims, Inc.

Lucy Law Webster has a son, Daniel,
born on June 10, 1959. The Websters are
building a new house on the edge of Hamp-
stead Heath, near the center of London. Hus-
band, David, is a producer of the main BBC
current affairs TV program, Panorama. Lucy
is a research executive with International Ad-
vertising and Marketing, and thev are both
active in Federal Union.
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1951

Peggy Donoho Thibault is living in Bryn
Mawr, Pa. She and husband, Carrow are
awaiting the arrival of their first child, due
in late August.

Ann Williams Gridley and her sister, Joan
Williams McCall lost their father, John C.
Williams this Spring. Our sincerest sympa-
thies go out to both of them. Ann and Harry
and the two children, ages four and two, live
in New York City, but are spending the Sum-
mer in Princeton with Ann's mother.

1952

Mary Frances Fenn Hazeltine is living in
Providence, where her husband is an assistant
professor of engineering at Brown University.
The Hazeltines have a two year old son, and
a daughter, age six months. Mary Frances
writes that she plans to be in Princeton this
Summer for a short visit.

Beverly Stewart Almgren and husband,
Fred, are both studying at Brown University.
He has a National Science Foundation Fellow-
ship for next year, and hopes to complete
his Ph.D thesis in mathematics by the Spring
of 1961. Bev has a fellowship at Brown for
the second year in history, and also hopes to
get a Ph.D and Mary Frances see each other
in Providence.

Jennifer Stace Dawson was married to Ed-

win Dawson on Sept. 26, 1959, and is living
in Cranbury, N. J. Jennifer lost her brother,
Noel, in a jet crash this past Winter, and our
deepest sympathies go out to her and her
parents, Professor and Mrs. Walter T. Stace.
Jennifer is becoming a budding young artist,
and had two of her paintings displayed at
the Palmer Square Outdoor Art Exhibit this
ear.
g Daisy Harper Wilkinson is working as
social editor and reporter for The Prince-
ton Packet a weekly newspaper in Princeton.
Daisy has two children; Locke, age five, and
Douglas, almost four. She still plans to get
her Masters in medieval history.

Felicity Cope Roberts is living in Prince-
ton where her hushand, Shep, is instructing
in the biology department at the University.
The Roberts are spending their second Sum-
mer in Bermuda, where Shep has a contract
with Bermuda Biological Station via the Of-
fice of Naval Research, for deep sea dredg-
ing. Felicity is kept hopping with the twins,
age four, and young Oliver, age three.

Marina von Neumann Whitman and hus-
band Bob are the proud parents of Malcolm
Russell, born in November, 1959. The W hit-
mans are moving to Pittsburgh in August,
where Bob -will be teaching drama in the
English department of the University of
Pittsburgh.

Alice Byrd has left on a tour on the western
states this Summer, and plans to leave her
iob in Boston to take up residence in San
Francisco.

Leslie Van Zandt Shaver is still living in
Cleveland, Ohio with husband, David and
son, Matthew, age three. Leslie visits Prince-
ton from time to time, and manages to keep in
touch.

Joan Barton is living in Boston, and we’d
love to hear from her again.

Jean Samuels Stephens and family are liv-
ing at Hamill House, Lawrenceville School,
where Wade is housmaster and chairman of
the classics department. Five year old Carol
now has a 10 month old brother, David.

Rosalie Richardson Willson and husband,
Stu, are living on Province Line Road in
Princeton with daughter, Wylie, age four, and
son Stuart, Ill, age two. Rosalie and Daisy
Harper Wilkinson are completely occupied
at present with this publication.

Janet Lauall Boeth was married this Spring
to William Elliott, and they are living in New
York City.

1953

Karen Cooper Baker and husband, Bill have
four children, ages four, three, two and four
months. The Bakers live in Montclair, N. J.
Sister, Diane Cooper Parker lives in Cleveland
with her lawyer husband and four sons.

Anne Carples Denny is living in Charlottes-
ville, Va. where her husband, Collins, is fin-
ishing his second year at law school. Anne
has a son age one, and plans to visit her
parents in Princeton for a few weeks in June.

Caroline Rosenhlum Moseley and husband,
Roger, are living in Boston. Roger is taking
his surgical internship at the Peter Bent
Brigham Hospital, and they have two child-
ren; Richard, age two, and Catherine, three
months.

Mary Jo Wolcott Wilson has a daughter
age two and a son three months old. The
Wilsons are living in New York.

Mary Butler Nickerson is living in Need-
ham, Mass., where her hushand teaches high
school accelerated English. Son, Jeffrey Ver-
non was born in August, 1958.

Carol Frothingham is living with her par-
ents in Princeton, and is at present teaching
at Chapin School.

Barbara Yeatman Gregory is living on
Southern Way in Princeton with husband
Bill and two small, very active red headed
sons. Barbara is secretary for the Miss Fine's
Alumni Association and the Smith College
Club.

Jean Ackerman Robinson has produced
two daughters, Andrea, age 3, and Shelley,
ace one year. She and Brooks are living In
Pittsburgh, where he is in architecture. Jean
says that she expects architectural re-develop-
ment will keep them there permanently.

Wendy Gartner Rowland and husband, Bar-
ry, are living in Marblehead, Mass. where
he is with the Merchants’ National Bank in
Boston. Wendy has one child, Heidi Byrnes,
born in Anril. 1960.

Susan Kleinhans de Gerdsdorff is living in
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1960

a brand new house in Rumson, N. J. with
husband, Carl, three children ages five, almost
two, and six months, and two golden rertiev-
ers. Sounds like a full house!

Hilary Thompson Demarest and husband
are still working in the Research Laboratories
of United Aircraft Corp. in East Hartford.
Hilary is working as a mathematical analyst
and computer programmer for IBM 704 and
Philco Transac electronic computers. The
Demarests are about to move into their new
house in Ellington, Conn.

Hope Thompson Kerr and husband spent
two weeks over Christmas in England visit-
ing her parents in Oxford. The Kerrs took
daily excursions about the English country-
side, and claimed that they never saw an
American while they were there. Skip is
working in New7 York City, and Hope is
teaching at the Cathedral School of St. Mary,
Garden City, L. I, as head of the physical
education department.

Louise Hiden is living at 201 East 15th
Street, Apt. 7-E, New York, and is a ticket
and reservation agent and ground hostess
for Delta Air Lines. Aside from her job, she
has managed to squeeze in several trips to
Georgia, Florida and San Francisco. Weezie
expects to investigate the Carribean and Ca-
racas, Venezuela in the Fall. Weezie comes
back to visit old M.F.S. friends frequently,
and manages to keep in touch.

Wendy Hall Alden was married in Septem-
ber and is now living in New Haven, Conn.
where husband, John, is doing graduate wbrk
at Yale.

Jane Cihnn Shillaber is living in Prince-
ton with husband, Mike, and two sons, ages
three and one. Jane says that the family
keeps her busy, but that she loves every min-
ute of it

1954

Cathy llammell is now home after working
with Simplicity Pattern Co. in New York for
a year. She is now working at the Firestone
Library and is a present member of the Jun-
ior Contemporary Club of Trenton.

Susan Creasey Gertler writes that she now
has a house and a child, her first of each.
Jeremiah Joseph Gertler was born a leap-
year baby this past Feb. 29, and the Gertlers
are living in North Babylon, L. I.

Susan Thompson Millard has moved into
her new home in Hurst, Texas, and she has
a two year old daughter.

Mary Runyon graduated from the Wood-
Country School in 1954, and spent a year in
school in Switzerland. She graduated from
Wheelock College in 1959, and is now teach-
ing in New York City.

1955

Carol Stokes spent three months in Europe
last Summer, and is currently living and work-
ing in Princeton.

Merriol Baring-Gould has a fellowship from

the German Government to study in Berlin,
and as German universities have vacation dur-
ing most of March and April, Merriol has
been driving with a friend through East
Germany, West Germany, Austria, Italy and
Yugoslavia, and back through Switzerland.
On the way she had six days of skiing in the
alps, and went to England tor April. She
will be home in August, and is having a
wonderful year.

Terry Beck Morse is living in Moorestown,
N. J. with her two small sons and husband.
From the sound of Ferry’s card, she and
small sons are very much involved in paint-
ing and sculpture. Talent starrs young, you
know.

Lucy Busselle Hanschka is teaching French
at Milton Academy. Husband, Mark, is at the
Harvard Medical School, and both are
having a very exciting and interesting time.

Jo Cornforth Cutler is working for New
England Tel and Tel as a service representa-
tive, while husband, Miles, finishes his grad-
uate career at M.L.T. this Summer. The Cut-
lers plan to leave for Europe on July 1
and will return on Sept. 6, when they will
move to Dallas, Tex. Miles has a job with
Texas Instruments.

Jean Cranford has been living in Green-
wich Village this Winter, and has been work-
ing for McGraw-Hill Book Co. Jean will be
returning to school next year to get her
Master of Arts in Teaching at Brown Uni-
versity, and will eventually teach English
and art in odd places in the world, she hopes.

Ann Freedman graduated from Connecticut
College in 1959, and has just completed her
first year of medical school at Women's
Medical College of Pennsylvania.

Ellen Jamieson took a non-matriculated
philospohy course in graduate school at Co-
lumbia and Fordham last Fall, and is now
facing the hard cold work working at Comp-
ton Advertising.

Mary Goodrich Thomas announces the birth
of a daughter, Elizabeth Dixon, born July 7,
1959.

Laura Travers Pardee writes from Prince-
ton that son, Michael Ward Pardee, arrived
on April 30, 1960.

Elsa Johnson is now employed in New
York City in the advertising agency of J.
Walter Thompson, and enjoys it a great deal.

Chloe King writes: "My most urgent news
is that | am trying to organize a reunion for
the class of 1955. However, this is a bit dif-
ficult without a complete list of married
names and addresses of my classmates.” Chloe
is teaching at Concord Academy, Concord,
Mass., and says that it is “"superb.” Chloe’s
present address is 2A Aberdeen Court, Cam-
bridge, Mass., but she will return to Maine
for the Summer.

Alice Marie Nelson graduated from Ben-
nington last June and is now living in New
York, working for Columbia Records in the
Classical Record Department. Alice is also
studying voice and cello.
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1956

Marina Turkerich worked at the American
Exhibition in Moscow, USSR, last Summer
and graduated this June from Wellesley
College. She is going on a two month tour
of Europe during the Summer with a college
roommate. Marina has received a teaching
fellowship at Brown University in the Slavic
department to teach Russian and work for a
Master of Arts in Slavic studies.

Elizabeth Hall Hutz was married to Rudolf
Hutz on June 18 at Trinity Church, Prince-
ton, and will be living in Washington, D. C.
where she hopes to get a job doing some-
thing with art. Elizabeth graduated from
Smith College in June, where she majored
in art.

Carol Harris Bradley writes: "l am not
sure when you heard from me last, but since
September | have been married, moved to
Kingston, R. I. and started my senior year
at the University of Rhode Island.”

Rosemarie Rubino graduated from Mount
Holyoke in June, where she was a member
of the Laurel Choir. Rosemarie will enter
Georgetown University School of Medicine in
September.

Elizabeth C. MacNeil graduated magna
cum laude from Radcliffe Col?ege in June
and will enter Bryn Mawr Graduate School
in the Fall. She spent last Summer in Greece
doing research for her thesis. Elizabeth was
the first woman to be elected to an office of
the Harvard Classical Club. She has been
very active in Harvard-Radcliffe classical play-
ers and directed the dormitory Christmas play.
The Classical Players produce Greek and Lat-
in plays in the original language.

Charlotte  Cook is entering Columbia
Teachers College this Summer where she
hopes to receive a Masters degree on the
"teaching and supervision of emotionally dis-
turbed children,” a year from June. Charlotte
will be sharing an apartment in New York
with Margy Pacsu, also of the class of 1956.
She graduated from Wellesley College this
year.

Pat Henderson graduated with honors from
Hollins.

Pat Andrews, P.B.K. First group scholar
graduated Magna Cum Laude from Smith.

Marian Lapsley Schwarz is married to Fred-
erick A. 0. Schwarz Jr., and was graduated
from Radcliffe this June, while her husband
graduated from Harvard Law School. They
will be living in New' York next year, and
Marian adds, "no job for me."

Pamela Thompson Sinkler and her husband
have a house in Bellevue, Wash. Her husband
is the chief engineer in Medistor Instrument
Company, a small firm specializing in space
medical and cardio-vascular research instru-
mentation. Pamela expected her first child in
June.

Joan Pearce is w'orking as an operating
room nurse in Glen Cove Community Hos-

pital on Long Island. She returned from
Hawaii in March, where she visited her
brother, Bob Kales, who is in the navy. Joan
also saw' Hobey Alsop’s brother, Peter, who
is teaching school there.

Lucile Stafford Crisfield graduated from
Wellesley College in June having been a
Wellesley College Scholar, was married in
Princeton University Chapel on June 25 to
James P. Crisfield, Yale University, class of
1953. They wdll spend the Summer in Lan-
caster, Pa, where Jim is an electronics
engineer wirh RCA. They will live in Boston
next year while Jim finishes at the Harvard
Business School.

Ann A. Smith graduated from Sarah Law-
rence College, where she has been majoring
in psychology. She studied at NYU during
the Summer of 1958, and last Summer at-
tended the Westchester Business School. At
Sarah Lawrence Ann managed the college din-
ing room, was secretary of the college schol-
arship committee, served on the social service
committee and of the NAACP. She w-as also
assistant to the editor of the college alumnae
magazine, a house committee member of her
dormitory, assistant in the library, and a re-
porter on the campus newspaper. Besides all
of this, she has been w'orking with Puerto
Rican adolescents at a settlement house in
New York City, and was a student observer
in the Sarah Lawrence nursery school. Ann
is now' hoping for a job in the field of fash-
ion magazine publicity, and perhaps in a
few years wdll return to Sarah Lawrence to
work on the administration staff.

1957

Bettina Burbridge is now studying at the
Sorbonne in Paris, and her new address is
c/o Mme. Brisson, 21 Rue du Vieux Colom-
bier, Paris VI, France.

Nancy Miller writes that she was on the
college senate this year as junior representa-
tive, and has been elected president of her
house, for next year, but she omits the name
of her college. Nancy also added that Tina
Burbridge has had a wonderful year at the
Sorbonne and spent Christmas vacation in
Switzerland, toured Spain and Italy and this
Summer will tour the Continent, including
Russia.

Judy Vollhrecht has managed to stay on
the dean’s list at Newton College of the
Sacred Heart, where she graduated this year.
She adds, "I guess most of my Summer will
be spent in Princeton, trying to get my thesis
finished."

Anne Gildar Kaufman is in the accelera-
tion program at Douglass College, and ex-
pects to graduate in January, 1961. She is a
member of the Rutgers University Choir and
on June 19 became Mrs. Law'rence A. Kauf-
man.

Betsy Baker Carter attended Wellesley
College before marrying Paul Douglas Car-
ter on June 18 in the Princeton University



Chapel. They will be at the University of
Minnesota next year, where her hushand is
getting his Ph.D and where Betsy will grad-
uate as a Greek major.

Kinsa Turnbull, junior at Smith won the
Alice Hubbard Derby prize in Greek.

1958

Ann Lea Erdman finished her freshman
year at Smith College and was married to
Michael Erdman on June 25 with three Miss
Fine's alumnae as  bridesmaids— Brooke
Stevens, Susan Stevenson and Lisa Fairman.

Elizabeth Alsop Hinchman is teaching kin-
dergarten and athletics at Short Hills Country
Day School and living in Short Hills.

Rooney Eichelberger is working at the Old-
fields School, Glencoe, Md. doing secretarial
work and assisting in the athletic department.
This Summer Rooney is touring Europe with
Anne Bacon, M.F.S. 1958

Ellen Freedman is majoring in French at
Connecticut College. She will be in Europe
this Summer and will be a counsellor in a
French camp during the month of July. In
August, Ellen plans to study at the Univers-
ity of Madrid to improve language abilities
in both French and Spanish.

Elizabeth Carter has just completed her
sophomore year at Connecticut College, where
she was a member of the Connecticut "Sher-
iffs.” an informal singing group on campus.

1959

Cathy Harman graduated from the Penn

Hall Preparatory School, and intends to
study at Colby Junior College this Septem-
ber in the liberal arts program.

Nina Lapsley is at Sarah Lawrence where
she has become interested mainly in sculp-
ture, music and anthropology. This Summer
Nina plans to go to Mexico with the Ameri-
can Friends Service for a combination of
work and travel, and hopes to get to South
America. She will visit in Princeton in the
Fall before returning to College.

Anne Goheen writes, "I am in the fresh-
man class at Vassar College."

Cecilia Aall has completed her freshman
year at Smith College, and plans to continue
there for the next three years. She will study
at the University of Pau, an extension of
Toulouse and Bordeaux Universities in the
French Pyrenees, for six weeks this Summer,
spending the rest of the Summer in Paris,
Sweden and Norway.

Wenda Fraker von Weis married L. Brad-
ford von Weiss Il on Jan. 31, 1959 in
Trinity Church of Princeton, and is now liv-
ing in Cincinnati where Brad works for
Nebel Machine Tool Co. Anne Goheen and
Susan Stevenson were bridesmaids in the wed-
ding. Wenda and her husband divide their
Summers between Harbour Point, Mich, and
Nantucket, Mass. and try to get to Princeton
about twice a year. Wenda attended the Par-
sons School of Design in NYC after gradu-
ating from Westover, and is now at the
University of Cincinnati.

Ann Kinczel is majoring in mathematics at
the University of Pennsylvania.

Thanks to all those who sent us news. We hope to hear from our many silent classes next year.



Welcome to the Class of 1960

Eileen Baker— Vassar

Susan Carter—Bradford Junior College
Nancy Davis— Vassar College

Liza Guttman— Barnard

Sally Hagen— Skidmore

Penelope Hart— Vassar College

Nancy Lavine— Boston University
Amanda Maugham— Sarah Lawrence
Pauline Mills—Art Students League
Wanda Mills— Grinneil

Joan Nadler— Wellesley

Catherine Otis— Vassar

Louise Scheide— W hittier

Judith Taylor—MacMurray

Martha Thompson— Sweet Briar

Susan Valentine— Carnegie Institute of Technology






